
H.E Republic\s president congratulates Sayyid Al-Hakeem over his reelection
as head of Al-Hikma National Movement

His Eminence, Sayyid Al-Hakeem received His Excellency, Dr. Barham Salih today evening, His

Excellency congratulated His Eminence, Sayyid Al-Hakeem over his reelection to be head of Al-

Hikma National Movement and the success of the works of the second general conference of the

general assembly, where his eminence was reelected to lead the movement and the elections of

the political office.

The two parties discussed the developments of the political scene, where the necessity of

putting the public interest before any other personal interests was reiterated, also the

resolution of the political crisis through dialogue and sustaining communication to converge

the views.

Sayyid  Al-Hakeem  reiterated  his  position  from  the  next  phase  to  be  positively  neutral,

illustrating that Al-Hikma will not partake in the next government, but will also not oppose

it, and will stand with the government on every step that will achieve the aspirations of the

Iraqi people.

His Eminence called to address corruption away from political targeting, dry it from the source

and address the environments that it’s active in.


